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The "Special VIP Workshop for Newly Witnessed Members," organized by the Yeong-dung Church, 

South Seoul Region was held from January 29 to 30 in the Small Hall of the Cheonseong Wanglim Palace 

(Heavenly Palace). Rev. Yun-ho Og, Region Leader, and Rev. Shin-han Kim were the organizers for this 

workshop. 

 

Mr. Shi-mong Kim (a former Christian Pastor) is a spiritual person who, after his long devotion to the 

church, can communicate with the spirit world. He testified, "After the Seonghwa of True Father it is time 

for the Christian Church and Unification Church to become one," and said "I have the mission to be a 

bridge to connect the two." 

 

Until now he has witnessed to 21 people over the years, and has held Divine Principle workshops 

centering on himself. 

 

Mr. Shi-mong Kim has already brought 3 couples to attend the Pre-married Couples Blessing. 

 

 

 


